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Dear Nobles,

   Lady Sue and I would like to thank all the Nobles and their Ladies for attend-
ing the 2018 Potentate-Nobility Ball.  What an amazing weekend for both of us
to enjoy! We hope that everyone enjoyed the entire weekend and all of the festivi-
ties as well.   From the food, decorations, pageantry, hospitality rooms, band and
dance, everything was just perfect.  We could not be more proud of the Za-Ga-Zig
Shrine.
   An immense amount of work goes into planning the Nobility Ball.  It takes
months, days and hours of preparation and attention to every detail.  Lady Sue
and I would like to extend a very “special” thank you to the entire Ball Commit-
tee:  Chairpersons:  Joe Vincent and Carol Vincent, Rob and Linnea Bennett,
Ronda Greenfield, Dutch and Ella Koch, J.R. and Lora Legg, Cris and Gina
Musser, Hollie and Cindy Smith, Will and Catherine Stout, Jim and Diana
Wissler, and to Carolyn Shannon, our Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Office Manager.  Thank
you for all of your efforts.  Without you, none of this would have been possible.
We are so proud of all of you!  Thank you for the memories and for making our
London theme a success for the entire Nobility!!

   Thank you also to the following:
• Fez B for providing the hospitality room on Friday, February 23;
• Scottish Rite for providing the Potentate’s hospitality room on Saturday,
   February 24;
• Bagpipers: Steve Moeckley and Jim Jorgenson;
• Dick Whiton, EMCEE;
• Dave Beard, on the Organ;
• The Chanters for their special music;
• The Honor Guard:  Chanters and Yoshi;
• Tom Cox and Pete Taggart for Co-Emceeing the Sunday morning breakfast;
• The Oriental Band for their skit;
• Chief Aide:  Denny Millslagle;
• All Clubs and Units for providing superb hospitality rooms;
• Des Moines York-Rite Knights for the Arch of Steel;
• Vickie Wright, Bonnie Williams and Heather Williams for selling the First
    Lady’s bracelets; and
• To any and all who had any input into making the Nobility Ball a wonderful
   weekend!
   We appreciate everyone’s teamwork and efforts to make this a successful Ball.

   Mark your calendars for the upcoming events in March:
• March 2, 2018 - Shrine Bowl Media Day;
• March 4, 2018 – Circus Appreciation Dinner;
• March 6, 2018 – Nobility Meeting;
• March 8, 2018 – Shrine & Masonic Membership Rush Night;
• March 16, 2018 – Ambassadors’ St. Patty’s Day Dinner;
• March 24, 2018 – Cold Sands at Scottish Rite; and
• March 30, 2018 – Sportsman Fish Fry.

   With spring around the corner, that means Easter is coming soon!  Please plan
on attending the annual Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday, March 31st.  The
Easter Egg Hunt is always a fun-filled event for our Nobility, their families, and
most of all, our hospital children and Shrine kids.

Fraternally,
E. Jay Coon, K.C.C.H.

Potentate

Za-Ga-Zig Business and Professional Directory
PHOTOGRAPHY

Christian Photo * 6271 Douglas Ave. * Des Moines * 50322
     Home Movies to DVD
    Dick Christian ………….................................515/270-8030

PRINTING

Photo Printing, Inc  •  210 S 1st St  •  Carlisle, IA 50047
    Bob & Steve Klein …………...........................515/989-3251

SIDING, ROOFING & REPLACEMENT
WINDOWS

Aluminum Distributors Inc.  •  706 E 2nd Street, DM  •  50309
    Nicholas Van Patten …...515/283-2383 or 1-800-383-2318

SALON & SPA

Hair FX Salon & Spa  *  616 – 8th St. SW, Altoona  •  50009
    Craig & Anita Long•call today for an appointment................515/967-4787

TELEPHONE EQUIPMENT & SERVICE

Information Tools Inc.
    1063  14th Place  •  Des Moines, IA  •  50314
    LANCE COOPER ……...................................515/235-5240
    lance@infotoolsinc.com

Rankin Communications Systems  •  5444 NW 96th St
    Johnston, IA  •  50131-2230
    Bob Rankin ……............................................515/986-5654
    bobrankin@rankincom.com

TWO-WAY RADIOS

Electronic Engineering Co.  •  1100 Keo Way, DM  •  50309
    Mark Clark, Bill Cronin ……...........................515/283-1100

Za-Ga-Zig Email Addresses
Carolyn Shannon, Office Manager – cshannon@zgzia.org

Diana Corbin, Front Office & Rental Agent - dcorbin@zgzia.org

John Miller, Jr., P.P., Recorder - jmiller@zgzia.org

Dan Willson, P.P., Treasurer - dwillson@zgzia.org

Please Support
Our Advertisers

Thanks!

AUTO BODY SERVICE

Howard R. Martin Auto Body Service  •  3700 SW 61st St. DM
       Howard E (Buss) Martin.............................515/243-2451
         Fred Vasey, Brad Vasey

TMC Auto Body  •  410 S Garfield St  •  Carlisle
       Craig Peters..............................................515/989-2798

BAR & GRILL

Johnny Macs Bar & Grill ….......................……..515/263-1186
   John McCaughey, 2279 Hubbell Ave, Des Moines, IA 50317

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

Timmins, Jacobsen & Strawhacker, LLP
   10550 New York Ave, Suite 200
   Des Moines, Iowa 50322-3775
   Don Timmins …………...............................….515/270-8080

FINANCIAL SERVICES

TruBank  •  ww.trubank.bank  •  Keith Welling
   1401 North Jefferson, Indianola, IA 50125…..515/961-5880

IMPRINTED SPORTSWEAR

T-Shirts, Sweatshirts, Jackets, Hats–Fast Service/Competitive
    Jim Natzke ……………..................................515/210-3388

NOBLES

This classified section is reserved for
businessmen who are members of the
Mystic Shrine.  It is a very excellent place
to list their goods and services.  Many of
the Nobility refer to it faithfully when con-
sidering the purchase of products.  Why
not list your firm along with the many
other businesses already shown?

PLEASE NOTE

The following charges are made for the
Business and Professional Directory:

1.  $55.00 per year for a two-line listing.

2.  More than 2 lines - $25.00 or each
        additional line per year.

3. Listing in color only $25.00 per year.

WE HAVE SPACE AVAILABLE FOR
YOUR AD

To place an Ad
Contact the Shrine Center Office

(515)967-3000

Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Web Site
zagazigshrine.org
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

    1 
 
 
Dir Staff/Hole in 
One/LOH/Provost 
Guard 

2 
Shrine Media 
Day 

3 
 
 
 
 
Oriental Band 

4 
Circus 
Appreciation 
Dinner - 6pm 

5 
 

6 
Elected Divan Mtg 
5:00pm 

Nobility Mtg 
Dinner 6:00pm 
Mtg 7:00pm 
ROB/Drifters/P.R. 

7 
 
 
Arab Patrol, Mini 
Bikes,N.Valley Club, 
Klassy Chassis/YOSHI 

8 
Shrine  Masonic 
Membership RUSH 
Night 
 
Bowlers 

9 
 

10 
 
 
 
 
Mobile Nobles 

11 
Daylight Savings 
Begins 
 
 
Tin Lizzies 

12 
 
 

13 
 
 
Diplomats, Hillbillys, 
Sandrunners, Story 
Co., Zig Zaggers 

14 
 
 
 
Adams County 
Karousel Kups 

15 
 
 
Ambassadors/Ft 
Dodge/HDads/Hot 
Rods/R.Runners 

16 
Ambassadors’ 
St. Patty’s Day 
Dinner 

17 
St. Patrick’s Day 
 
 
RENTAL – Laing 
 

18 
 

19 
 
 
 
 
Nishna Valley Pacers 

20 
 
 
Spring Begins  
5X80, Isettas, 
Lucas & Marion Co. 

21 
 
 
 
Antique Tractors/FF 
Fez-B 

22 
 
 
 
Clowns, Trikes, Shrine 
Bowl 

23 
RENTAL – SE Polk 
Honors Breakfast 

 

24 
RENTAL – Cole 
 

Cold Sands at 
Scottish Rite 

25 
 
 

26 
 
 
 
 
 
Warren County 

27 
 
 
 
 
 
Cabiri 

28  
Elected Divan 
Mtg 
6:00pm 
 
 
Sportsman 

29 30 
Sportsman 
Fish Fry 
 

31 
Easter Egg 
Hunt 
Members/Hospital 
Kids 1-10yrs old 
9:30 to 11:30am 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 
Easter  

 

2 
 

3 
Elected Divan Mtg 
5:00pm 

Stated Mtg 
Dinner 6:00pm 
Mtg 7:00pm 
 
ROB/Drifters/P.R. 

4 
 
 
 
 
Arab Patrol, Mini 
Bikes,N.Valley Club, 
Klassy Chassis/YOSHI 

5 
 
 
 
 
Dir Staff/Hole in 
One/LOH/Provost 
Guard 

6 
Ambassadors’ 
Pork Chop 
Dinner 

7 
Wages Paid & 
Beaver Degree 
 
 
Oriental Band 

8 
 
 
 
 
 
Tin Lizzies 

9 
 
 

10 
 
 
 
Diplomats, Hillbillys, 
Sandrunners, Story 
Co., Zig Zaggers 

11 
 
 
 
 

Adams County 
Karousel Kups 

12 
 
 
 
 
 
Bowlers 

13 
Zag Trax 
Cavatelli 
Dinner 

14 
 
 
 
 
 
Mobile Nobles 

15 
 

16 
 
 
 
 
 
Nishna Valley Pacers 

17 
 
 
 
 
5X80, Isettas, 
Lucas & Marion Co. 

18 
 
 
 
 
Antique Tractors/FF 
Fez-B 

19 
 
 
 
Ambassadors/Ft 
Dodge/HDads/Hot 
Rods/R.Runners 

20 
Antique 
Tractors’ Pork 
Loin Dinner 

21 
RENTAL – Deer 
 

Bowling 
Tournament 

22 
March /April 
Birthday Dinner 

 

23 
Third Degree by 
West Gate Lodge 
at Temple 
 
Warren County 

24 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cabiri 

25 
Elected Divan 
Mtg 
6:00pm 
 
Sportsman 

26 
 
 
 
 
Clowns, Trikes, Shrine 
Bowl 

27 
Trikes Taco 
Dinner 

28 
SPRING 
CEREMONIAL 

29 
Hillybilly 
Mushroom 
Hunt 

30      
 

Zig Zagger Club News
By Steve Fedler, P.P.

Season opener is right around the corner
for your Ball Team

   The team has started spring training and we are still
looking for any new players that can hit a ball out of the
park, run bases like a deer crossing a highway, and most
of all have fun.  This team started play in 2007 and have
always been there to show other league players that it is
not winning, put having fun at the game.  Many players
have seen what Shriners and their Ladies can do and some
of us are even very competitive.
   Several players that were injured last season have been
sent to training camp in Florida, some are at their desks
just thinking about the game and want to return in full
100% condition for the upcoming year.
   We look forward to seeing all our fans again this year.
   Please stop out and enjoy our Omelet breakfast on
May12th.  Our players will gladly take you order and each
meal is professionally prepared in our kitchen by a great
staff.   You will NOT find a better meal to start your day
at a mere $8.00.  This year, stay around after and watch
the Shriners Strength competition be held in the West
lot. This event was held last year and I hear it is even
bigger and better.

Ambassador’s
World Famous

Pork Chop Dinner
April 6, 2018

5:30 to 8:00pm
Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple

Iowa Pork Chop, Baked Potato,
Vegetable, Salad and Dessert

1 Free Keg of Beer

$10 adults
$5.00 kids 12 and under

(Kids will receive a smaller chop and smaller potato)
Stop Out and Enjoy the
Best Pork Chop Dinner

“In the World”

Proceeds benefit the Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Ambassadors
and are not tax deductible.

Mobile Noble News!!!
Read All About It!!!
Jack Alber Pres. Mobile Nobles

   For the last few Months Il-
lustrious Sir Jay Coon, along
with his Divan, and a select
group of Shriners, have been
holding some meetings on how
we can move forward with a
better website, better ways of
communicating with our
shrine members, and the com-
munity around us, and how to
pay for activities that the ZA-
GA-ZIG Shrine offers through-
out the year.
   One example of this, is how
the public can purchase their
Circus Tickets on Line as well
as all the other events that the
Shrine has to offer our mem-
bership, and the General Pub-
lic and Community.  By provid-
ing an easy method to pur-
chase tickets, or other items,
while also providing a first-
class image of Za-Ga-Zig
Shrine, as to what’s going on,
are critical to enhancing our
image, and communication for
everyone.
    One thing we are also try-
ing to do is to develop a “foot
print “where younger as well
as older people are going for in-
formation and communica-
tion? Just think, pay your dues
on line, purchase raffle tickets,
buy extra Circus Tickets, plus
all the other items being of-
fered, on an updated and
maintained Website through-
out the year. This is to take
nothing away from our current
Website, but with this cash
enhancement, it allows us to

Pictured above with Potentate Jay Coon is Jack Alber, President
of the Mobile Nobles Unit.

take it to the next level in com-
munication.
   Jack Alber who has been in-
volved with the circus commit-
tee for many years now, has
always reported back to his
unit on what the circus will
offer each year. But he has
been always asked well, can
we and or the general public
purchase circus tickets on line
and other items offered by our
Za-Ga-Zig shrine.  His answer
back to them has always been,
“well they are working on it!”
For our Temple to be a Leader
in our community and with our
membership, the time has
come to step up and get this
done! In order, to us to make
these important changes and
updates of communications,
there comes a price. The Mo-
bile Nobles unit has taken the
stand that our unit will jump
start this improvement with a
donation from our unit to the
Za-Ga-Zig Shrine in the
amount of $5,000.00. You will
hear more from Illustrious Sir
Jay Coon and others, that are
working hard to get us on the
fast-moving train for informa-
tion and communication.
   In addition, Jack is also put-
ting out a challenge to other
clubs and units to help with
donations and or other items
that can put us in first place
in technology and move ZA-
Ga-Zig to the lead in strong
communications to our Nobil-
ity.
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   Do you know a current and/
or former patient at least 12
years of age who you believe is
a role model for others?  If so,
please nominate them today!
   The Rainbow of Hope Award
is an annual recognition of
three Shriners Hospitals for
Children – Twin Cities pa-
tients who best meet the crite-
ria of a role model, which is de-
fined as:
• Someone who has overcome
physical limitations while
maintaining a positive atti-
tude:
• Someone who serves as a
mentor:
• Someone who is a good ex-
ample to their peers: or
• Someone who has provided
service to their community.
   A committee will review all
nominations and select three
award recipients.  Due to the
nature of the celebration, we
request that nominations be
limited to persons who are able
to attend Hospital Day.  We
also request that you notify the
patient/family of your intent to
nominate them prior to sub-
mission of the nomination
form.
   Please include photos as well
as any other supporting docu-
ments, such as news articles
that share the accomplish-
ments of the nominee.  Nomi-
nations may be emailed or
mailed to the address listed
below.
   All nominations must be re-
ceived no later than April 6,
2018.
   Each winner is expected to
be present at Hospital Day
event held on Saturday, May
19, 2018.

Rainbow of Hope
2018 Nominations Being Accepted

2017 Rainbow of Hope Winners
   Completed forms and ques-
tions may be directed to:

Lauren Elm
612-596-6119

lelm@shrinernet.org
2025 East River Parkway
Minneapolis MN 55414

Hunter Gun Safety Class
  A class will be available to all interested in Hunting. It is a
requirement to get a hunting license and is open to anyone at
least 12 years old and up.

ALL DAY CLASS
May 26, 2018

Cost for Lunch Only
Contact: John Rickabaugh, President

of the Sportsman Unit at 515-262-2565

Join us for a fun-filled day trip to 

beautiful Manning, Iowa! 
 

Departing the Temple:  8:00 a.m. 

Returning to Temple:  4:30 p.m.

Schedule: 

10:00 a.m. Tour the German Hausbarn in Heritage Park where 

lunch will be served 

Group photo by a local photographer  

Visit Carroll County Freedom Rock 

Shopping on Main Street 

1:00 p.m. board the bus, then off to Carroll, Iowa - Santa 

Maria Winery for a tour and wine tasting  

2:30 p.m. head back to the Shrine Temple 

 

All the above for $45 per person 

 

Limited to 40 ladies – first come, first serve. 

 

You don’t want to miss the fun, so sign up by contacting 

Carolyn or Diana at 967-3000 by April 15, 2018. 

Spring Ceremonial Ladies Day Trip
Saturday, April 28, 2018

Heart of Home
Join Lady Sue as we travel to her home town!

Nobelles Meet
   On Thursday, February 1st, 12 wonderful Nobelles met at the
Red Lobster in Des Moines for a delicious luncheon. All members
received their beautiful 2018 lapel pins and ZaGaZig Shrine
directory. Also thanks to Shirley Robertson we received an
updated list of all the Nobelles members’ names, addresses and
phone numbers.
   Our next luncheon will be Thursday, March 1st, 12:30 pm at
the Olive Garden in Des Moines.  Our April 5th luncheon will
meet at the Machine Shed.

Thanks,  Suzanne Woodyard
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LOST IN THE DESERT . . . . . . . . .
The U.S. Postal Service has returned mail marked as “undeliverable as
addressed” for the following Nobles.  Please Call John Miller, Recorder

at the Shrine Office at 967-3000 if you know anything about these
Nobles. NOTE: Bulk Mail is not forwarded to winter addresses.

Andrew L. Christensen, 6567 County 60 NW, Hackensack, MN 56452
David Foster, 506 E. Park Ave. #4, Keota, IA 52248

Robert A. Galde - 1750 E. McKinley Ave, Des Moines, IA 50320
Kenneth L. Haas, 5520 San Mateo Dr, Bakersfield, CA 93307

Paul H. Hatcher, 516 Scorpio Street, Mission, TX 78572
Harlen C. Hunter, 604 Heltonville Rd E, Bedford, IN 47421

Jerry L. Johnson - 35 Arkansas River Dr., Brownsville, TX 78520
Kennth G. Kempson - PO Box 181, Clinton AR72031

Rhineardt Kilker, 8886 N 107th Ave W, RR#1, Rhodes, IA 50234
Matthew S. Lowe, 6812 Hemmingway St, Johnston, IA 50131

Charles S. Morgan, 2086 - 275th St., Oskaloosa, IA 52577
Kriss W. Phillips - P. O. Box 4942, Rio Rico, AZ 85648

William E. Shook - 11269 Wine Palm Rd, Fort Myers, FL 33966
David S. Wilson, 4509 - 88th, Urbandale, IA 50322

J.Kent Zickefoose, 7005 Reite Ave, Windsor Heights, IA 50324-1405

Sportsman‘s Unit Trout Fishing
Trip May 4-6

By Paul Freeman
   The Sportsman‘s Unit will be caravanning to NE Iowa to try
our luck at some trout fishing  May 4th - 6th.  We will be stay-
ing at Swiss Valley in Peosta, just outside of Dubuque. Catfish
Creek is a regularly stocked spring fed creek that offers some
good trout fishing according to some well informed and experi-
enced sources. This event is open to all Shriner‘s or Blue Lodge
Masons.  We are looking at a few co-ed outings and events as
well for ladies and family members who also like to fish.
   Currently we have 2 members pulling campers. The camp-
ground, previously a scout camp, has been upgraded with elec-
tric sites for those if us with RV‘s. There are also tent sites
available and a shower house.
   RV sites can be reserved on line. Of course we would like to
keep everyone as close together as possible, so if we can have
anyone interested contact me that would make this easier to
accomplish. Then I can book sites as close together as possible.
I just need to know if you are tent camping or staying in a camper
and how many in your party. The sooner the better, because
these sites book fast.
   Details to follow and I will keep all interested in the loop via
email or phone.  Contact me at burtonsbuddy@yahoo.com or
515-975-1753. This is just one of several events the Sportsman‘s
Unit is planning for 2018.

Bussey Lodge
will be holding a

Wages Paid Degree
at the Shrine Center

on
Saturday, April 7th at 9:00am.

We will also have a
Beaver Degree

beginning after lunch.
We will have lunch for all the new

candidates.  Reservations are
needed so we can plan

accordingly.  The cost for each
degree will be $25.00.

For more information contact P.P. Mike
Des Planque at 641-201-0021 or Les

Beaver at 641-218-4545.
There are no annual dues.

Watch for
“Shriner of the Month”

in the April Issue!!

St Patrick’s
Day

Saturday
March 17

May your troubles
be less and your

blessings be more
And nothing but
happiness comes
thru your door.

Social Hour 5:00 pm • Dinner 6:00 pm
Nobles with March or April

Birthdays eat FREE - Guest $10.00 each

Call the Shrine Office at 967-3000
with your Reservation By

Noon, Wednesday, April 18
(NO RESERVATIONS WILL BE TAKEN AFTER THIS DATE)

Choice of
Iowa Chop or Chicken on Rice

Baked Potato, Corn,
Salad, Roll & butter
Cake & Ice Cream

BIRTHDAY DINNER
for

March /April
will be held on

Sunday, April 22

Lucas Kral an 11 year old 5th grader at Garner-Hayfield-Ventura
School started collecting cans a few years ago after an interest
was sparked when a Shriner gave Lucas a ride in a parade ve-
hicle at the local school parking lot. Lucas with the help of his
parents (Steve & Rhonda Kral) have since collected over
$7,500.00 worth of cans with the money given to the local Shrine
Clubs to be given to the Shriners Hospitals for Children in Min-
neapolis, MN. They also have removed most of the pop tabs and
have given them to the Ronald McDonald House.  WAY TO GO
LUCAS!

Kans for Kids
Greeters & Sportsman’s Units

FISH FRY
Friday March 30, 2018

5:30 – 7:30 p.m.
SHRINE TEMPLE

Hand Breaded & Fried Fish, Just Like The Good Ol’ Days

50/50 Raffleneed not beresent to win

FREE

Keg Beer

MENU
Fish, Baked Beans

Cole Slaw, Garlic Bread

$10.00 adults
$6.00 children 12 & under
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Samsar Report
By: Kevin L. Trevillyan

   The membership committee has been busy working to come
up with ideas in order increase the membership at Za-Ga-Zig.
It was decided that at this year’s Shrine Circus we would have
a membership table at each show to promote the Shrine, Blue
Lodge, York Rite and Scottish Rite.  We also had a drawing for
Master Masons to sign up for a chance to win a free initiation
into the Shrine.  There was quite a bit of information given out
to those attending the circus.  We had 16 people sign up for the
drawing, only 6 were Master Masons though.  We drew 2 names
and those men were initiated into the Shrine at the Cold Sands
on February 13th.  The Master Masons, whose names were not
drawn, will be contacted by the membership committee and we
will work hard to get them to join the Shrine.  Those who signed
up but were not Masons will also be contacted about joining the
Masons.
   Another initiative that has come from the membership com-
mittee is an amnesty program for any Shriner that has been
dropped as a member for non-payment of dues.  Anyone that
has been previously dropped will be required to only pay this
year’s dues to once again be an active member.  If they used
their Circus tickets but did not pay for them before they were
dropped for non-payment of their dues, they will also have to
pay for those tickets before they are granted the amnesty.
   We will be having a Rush Night for prospective Shriners and
Masons on March 8th.  It will be held at the Shrine Center.  The
social time will start at 6:00 pm, Dinner will be at 6:30 pm and
the program will start at 7:00 pm.  The cost for members is
$10.00 and prospects are free. We encourage you to bring any-
one that is interested in receiving information about becoming
a Mason or a Shriner.  We need everyone’s help to make our
fraternity grow.  Please let the Shrine office know by 4:00 pm
on Monday, March 5th if you will be bringing a prospective mem-
ber.
   WE will be having a New Noble’s Club this year. This will be
for the new members of the Shrine.  The purpose of this club is
to get the new Shriners comfortable coming out to the Shrine
Center and to give them the opportunity to meet other mem-
bers.  At the meetings they will learn about Shrine protocol,
events at the Shrine and they learn about other Units and Clubs.
They will be in this club for either one year or until they join
another unit or club.  There will not be any dues for this club.
It will be headed up by Paul Freeman and Justin Trevillyan.
The meetings will be held on the 4th Thursday of each month at
7:00 pm at the Shrine Temple.
   It takes the work of everyone to make our fraternity grow and
prosper.  I encourage all of you to bring in at least one new
member this year.
Upcoming events:  March 24th – Cold Sands at Scottish Rite
                               April 28th –   Spring Ceremonial
                               June 12th –   Cold Sands at Shrine Center
                               June 30th –   Cold Sands at Scottish Rite

2018  Iowa Shrine Bowl Players,
Cheerleaders & Coaches

From the desk of Jerry Hoffman General Manager
of the Iowa Shrine Bowl

   The players, coaches, and cheerleaders for our 2018 game have
been chosen.
   Each unit and club will receive a letter listing the cheerlead-
ers, players, and coaches.  You will need to invite these fine
athletics to your Unit and Club meetings along with their high
school coach and parents.  Please support these ambassadors
with an ad in our program book.
   Your noble tickets will be mailed to you the first week of May.
Also, we hope you will join our parade on Saturday July 22,
2018 in downtown Cedar Falls starting at 9:30 AM.
   Be ready to show your support for the Iowa Shrine Football
Game on Saturday, July 21, 2018 at the UNI Dome which will
start at 4:00 PM.

DEADLINE FOR THE APRIL
ISSUE IS MARCH 10th

Please send all information
to Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple

Ambassadors
St Patrick’s Day

DINNER
March 16, 2018

5:00 pm to 7:00 pm
AT THE

Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple
1 Free Keg

Corned Beef

& Cabbage

50-50Drawing

Come Out & Enjoy the Dinner
Bring your little Leprechauns

Sponsored by the Ambassadors
Proceeds benefit the Za-Ga-Sig Shrine Ambassadors

and are not tax deductible

All for Only
$10.00 per person

Kids under 10 - $5.00
Hot Dogs and Chips available for the kids

HOSPITAL DAD’S 2018 DUES
Dues of $5.00 are now due

Send to:

HOSPITAL DAD’S
Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple

1100 Shriners Pkwy • Altoona, IA 50009
Or pay to Jim Osterquist, Sec/Treas

Breakfast Benefit
for the

Pilot Mound Fire Department
Saturday, March 24, 2018

8am to 1pm
Pilot Mound Community Building

Deb’s Famous Sausage Gravy & Biscuits, juice,
coffee and milk

FREE WILL DONATION
Funds will be used to buy a winch for the brush truck

so we don’t get stuck (again)

Sponsored by the Mirza Lodge 609
***If you would like to make a cash or food donation

prior to the breakfast, please contact Dan or Deb Baker
at 432-5490 or Sean Whalen at 353-4459.***

Thank You

SATURDAY, MARCH 31, 2018

9:30AM TO 11:30AM
Lots of games, prizes & contests!

This event is FREE for all Nobles and their families
And our Shriners Hospital Kids. AGES 1-10 YEARS OLD.

The hunt will be divided into different groups based on
their age and ability.

There will be lots of fun inside and out weather permitting!

If you have any questions, call the Shrine Office at 967-3000.
COME JOIN THE FUN!

EGG HUNT

Za-Ga-Zig Email Addresses

Carolyn Shannon, Office Manager
cshannon@zgzia.org

Diana Corbin, Front Office & Rental Agent
dcorbin@zgzia.org

John Miller, Jr., P.P., Recorder
jmiller@zgzia.org

Dan Willson, P.P., Treasurer
dwillson@zgzia.org

Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Web Site
zagazigshrine.org
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Only $11.00 per 10 pound bag

ORDER NOW!!  THE SWEETEST DEAL IN TOWN!
Order deadline is April 3, 2018

Vidalia Onion sale proceeds are for the benefit of Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple activities
Payments are not deductible as charitable contributions

Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Vidalia Sweet Onions
So Sweet and Yummy
TELL OUR FRIENDS

Call the Shrine Office at 967-3000 to order
Hand Harvested * Hand Selected

They are only grown in a select area of Georgia

They will m
ake you cry…

When they are all gone

SHRINE & MASONIC MEMBERSHIP
RUSH NIGHT

By Kevin Trevillyan, Samsar

Thursday, March 8, 2018
at the

Shrine Temple.
Social at 6PM

Dinner at 6:30pm and Program at 7PM.

$10.00 FOR MEMBERS / PROSPECTS
ARE FREE

We encourage you to bring anyone out that
is interested in receiving information about

becoming a Mason or a Shriner.
We need your help in order
to make our fraternity grow!

RSVP to the Shrine Office by
Monday, March 5th

Friday May 4th – Sunday May 6th,

Swiss Valley Peosta, Iowa
   Come and join the Sportsman’s Unit for fun, fellowship, camp-
fires and catching trout from the regularly stocked and spring
fed Catfish Creek.
   Tent camping and RV sites are available and can be reserved.
These are electric only but water and dump sites are available.
   Please contact Paul Freeman @ burtonsbuddy@yahoo.com or
515-975-1753 to RSVP and for more information.

Trout Fishing Weekend

   Food for thought for all
Nobles:  There are times in our
lives when things are just not
going our way and we can eas-
ily blame someone else.  No
one ever really wills bad things
for us.  However, after events
happen, experience and time
sow us that our best growth
and maturity is often gained
through our worst struggles.
Nobles, a few moments of be-
ing still, quieting our minds
and listening within, will so
calm our thoughts that we can
pick up our work and activities
with renewed wisdom and con-
fidence.
   All Nobles should be think-
ing about who they can peti-
tion – and do it!  Don’t stop
there – Mentor your new mem-
ber and encourage him to be
active and follow your lead by
BEING ACTIVE.  It is the only
way we will survive.
   The February 21st Ladies
Nite Dinner was hosted by
Noble Larry Orey and Lady
Amanda.  This meal consisted
of their world famous chili and
was well attended.
The March 21at Ladies Nite
Dinner will be hosted by Noble
Dean House and Lady Ruth as

DEADLINE
FOR THE
APRIL

ISSUE IS
MARCH 10th

Please send all
information
to Za-Ga-Zig

Shrine Temple

well as Noble Dan Brogden
and Lady Cyndi.  Corned beef
and cabbage is on the menu.
Please plan to attend as this
is always a great feed and is
well attended.
   The April 18th Ladies Nite
Dinner will be hosted by Noble
Cory Stoneburner and Lady
Jennie.  This meal will consist
of Ham Cubes and all the trim-
mings.  Please plan to attend.
The May 16th Ladies Nite Din-
ner will once again be hosted
by the Stecker family and will
consist of Prime Rib and all the
extras.  (RSVP REQUIRED BY
May 8th to Scott Hull at 515-
230-2083)
   I think the Nobility Ball on
Feb23, 24, 25 was enjoyed by
all who attended.
   Please note that Mirza
Lodge #609 will once again be
hosting a biscuit and sausage
gravy benefit for the Pilot
Mound Fire Department on
Saturday, March 24th.  The
Lodge will be serving from 8:00
a.m. until 1:00 p.m..
   I want to wish my Lady Deb
a Happy Birthday (March 27)
   If you have missed out, mark
your calendar for the 3rd

Wednesday of every month in

2018!  You will not go away
hungry or dissatisfied.
   There are a lot of great ac-
tivities coming up in the near
future.  Please take a close look
at your Feetprints magazine
every month and pick out at
least one function that you will

Fez-B Club
By Dan Baker

attend that month.  You will
be glad you did.
   Please remember that the
regular Fez-B Club meetings
are always held on the 2nd

Monday of the month at 8 pm
following the Mirza Lodge
meeting.

R. Bradley Skinner - Geri Skinner Huser
Ed Skinner PC & Skinner Law Office PC

Mitchellville, IA • 515-967-4264 • Altoona, IA
P.O. Box 367 - Altoona, IA 50009

Shriners Hospitals
for Children
Twin Cities Unit

2018 Rainbow of Hope Nominations
   Do you know a current and/or former patient of at least 12
years of age who you believe is a role model for others?  If so,
please nominate them today!
  The Rainbow of Hope Award is an annual recognition of three
Shriners Hospitals for Children – Twin Cities patients who best
meet the criteria of a role model, which is defined as:
·  Someone who has overcome physical limitations while
maintaining a positive attitude;
·  Someone who serves as a mentor;
·  Someone who is a good example to their peers;or
·  Someone who has provided service to their community.
  A committee will review all nominations and select three award
recipients. Due to the nature of the celebration, we request that
nominations be limited to persons who are able to attend Hos-
pital Day on Saturday, May 19, 2018. We also request that you
notify the patient/family of your intent to nominate them prior
to submission.
  All nominations must be received by April 6, 2018, send them
to Lauren Elm, Shriners Hospitals for Children, 2025 East River
Pkwy, Minneapolis, MN 55414.  To request a form call the Za-
Ga-Zig Shrine Office.
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Cruising with
the

“Classy Chassis”
Shrine Club
By Randy Andrews

   Yeah OK my bad, have been
MIA, taking care of some per-
sonal business and now I’m
back!
   Sorry to say we’ve recently
lost another brother Noble
Mike Maddox, do not know the
details but our prayers are
with him and his loved ones.
   Can’t wait to get rid of this
white stuff and get into parade
season. A few more weeks and
we’ll be getting the wheels out
and cleaned and polished, so
they are ready to roll.
   Our fundraiser, the Fareway
Food Basket, will be the same
this year. It has always been a
good fundraiser and we’ve al-
ways had good luck with it.
   Hope everyone’s Valentine’s
Day went well. Now we can
look forward to St. Patrick’s
Day.
   So, hey BFN see you at the
Temple guys!

WINTER
ADDRESSES
* * * * * * * * *

   For those Nobles who
winter South or West
our Membership Sys-
tem is now set-up so
that we can put in Tem-
porary Addresses
again.  This Allows us
to put your permanent
and temporary address
into your Membership
record and then we
have a list so that we
can change your ad-
dress back and forth.  If
you would like to call
the office and give them
your temporary ad-
dress and the dates
that you will be at that
address we can do that
for you again.

Saturday,  April 21, 2018

Tournament begins at 12:00 pm
Check-in at 11:00 am

Tournament open to all bowlers team
Team Event: 3 Games

Entry Fee: $20 per person ($80 per team)

Limited to 24 teams
See below for rules

Bowlers
Team Registration

Bowlers without averages will be assigned:
Men - 170 / Women - 150
Attach Payment of $80

ZA - GA - ZIG SHRINE
Mixed Bowling Tournament

Great Escape
655 NE 56th St.

Pleasant Hill
515-263-1700

Team Name:
Captain:
Bowler #1
Bowler #2
Bowler #3
Bowler #4

2016-17
Avg.

1. A team will be comprised of 4 members.  Each team must have one female or one
male bowler on the team.
2. Handicap will be based on 90% of 220 for both men and women.
3. Bowlers not having a 2016-2017 book average will be given a 150 handicap (fe-
males) or 170 handicap (males)
4. If current average is 10 pins or higher, bowler must use higher average.
5. Tournament manager has the right to adjust anyone’s average (higher or lower) if
average is questionable.
6. Entry fee of $80 must be in money order, cash or check payable to the Bowlers
Unit.
7. Mail entry form with bowling fees to:

Tom Wheatley
3987 E. Broadway Ave.
Des Moines IA  50317

For questions call Tom Wheatley at 515-339-2954

Door prizes and prize money will be given at Great Escape after the tournament.

April 28, 2018

8 AM 1 PM

ChildServe - (Entrance A)

5406 Merle Hay Rd, Johnston, IA 50131

Appointments: 612-596-6105

Will your child benefit from seeing a pediatric 

orthopaedic specialist? 

Look for these signs: 

In-toeing, toe-walking, flat feet

Bowed legs or knocked knees

Sore, painful, or stiff joints

Limb deficiency

Limb length discrepancy

Curved spine indicating                   
possible scoliosis

Club Feet 
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2018 CIRCUS DADDIES
Nobles who paid for & returned their ticket books for those less fortunate or handicapped children/adults

ABEL, DONALD
ALDRIDGE, DAVID
ALLEN, EDWARD

AUBERT, MICHEAL
AVES, DAVID

BAKER, BERNARD J III
BALL, CALVERT

BEAVER, LES
BEENER, DUSTIN

BETTS, CHARLES JR
BOLTINGHOUSE, GAIL

BOOR, DANIEL
BOWMAN, MAX

BRUCKSHAW, JOHN
BUISING, ROBERT JR
CALLAWAY, CHARLES
CAMBRON, RODNEY

CARPENTER, RONALD
CHAMBERS, RICHARD
CHRISTENSEN, KEVIN
CHRISTIAN, RICHARD
CLABAUGH, DOUGLAS

CLAUSEN, ROBERT
CLEEREMAN, MICHAEL

CRAMER, ROBERT
CRIST, LAWRENCE

DANKS, JAMES
DE REUS, ERNEST

DES PLANQUE, MIKE
DUDEN, JOHN

DUININK, DOUGLAS
EHRIG, LARRY

ERICKSON, ROBERT
FERRY, RICHARD

FISH, ROGER
FLYNN, ANDREW

FOSTER, NICHOLAS
FRANCIS, HARRY

FRENCH, WM. HAVENLY
FULTON, RONALD

GALLAGHER, MICHAEL
GALLENTINE, RICHARD

GHRIST, JOHN H. II
GOETTSCH, CECIL

GOOGMAN, RICHARD
GRAHAM, RICHARD

GRIFFIEON, TED
HAINES, DONNY

HAMMER, JOHN F.
HARPER, ROBERT

HARRINGTON, MERRILL
HAUSSERMAN, RICHARD

HENNING, MICHAEL
HIGGASON, R. MAX

HINNENKAMP, AUGUST
HONECK, HAROLD
HOPKINS, DARWIN
HURWITZ, LOUIS

HUTCHESON, NORMAN
ILES, JOHN W.

JEFFERSON, DELMAR
JONES, LARRY

KAIL, RICHARD JR
KELLEY, BRUCE

KOHLBUSCH, LAVOINE
LAMB, JOE

LAMMERT, JEFFRY
LATHRUM, JESSE
LESENEY, JAMES
LEVAY, WILLIAMS

LEY, DAVID
LULL, JACK

LYNK, DENNIS
MAC NAUGHTON, DAVID

MACHA, ELLIS
MARSH, TOMMY
MARSHALL, BOB
MARTIN,WALTER

MAYNARD, RICHARD
MC ALPIN, RICHARD

MCCOY, DANNY
MCLAUGHLIN, THOMAS
MEINHARDT, DONOVAN

MIDDLETON, DANNY
MILLER, G. WARD

MINNICK, LYLE
MOLLER, JOHN
MOON, GLENN

NAHNO-KERCHEE, ROYAL
NEFF, BRENT

NIELSEN, STEPHEN
NYMAND, ROBERT JR.

O’HALLEARN, CHARLES
O’RILEY, JAMES
OWEN, CRAIG

PAGE, NORMAN SR.
PALMER, MAX

PARADISE, ROY
PASCHEN, JOHN
PAYNE, HAROLD
PELICAN, DAVID

PETERS, MICHAEL
PITTMAN, JOHN

REEDHOLM, LEONARD
REEVES, RAY

REMBOLDT, DELANO
RICHMOND, GARY
RUSSO, MICHAEL

SALZSIEDER, JACK
SCHMIDT, KARL

SCHOENING, ALAN
SCHRADERBACHAR,

STEVEN
SCHUTTE, ROBERT
SCOTT, JAMES  JR.
SEATON, VAUGHN
SELLERS, JERRY

SENN, JOE JR
SHAW, DONALD
SHIELDS, JOEL

SIX, KENNY
SMITH, JOHN

SPOONER, GREGORY
ST.JOHN GALEN

STEPHENSON, DOUGLAS
STONE, THOMAS

STONER, RANDALL
STOUFFER, ROBERT

STRAIT, WOODROW JR.
STUMP, JOE

SWANSON, KEITH
SWIM, DONALD

TATE,VERLE
TIMMONS, DONALD

TVINNEREIM, RONALD
TYLER, PAUL
TYLER,JAMES

VAN DUSSELDORP, EBEN
VANDE LUNE, DANIEL

VANZEE, GERALD
VARDAMAN, MICHAEL
VARDAMAN, RANDAL

VERMEER, MARV
VOY, TERRY

WAGNER, ROBERT E.
WALKER, STUART

WALLIN, GREG
WALTERS, MICHAEL

WATTS, LARRY
WAUGH, RICHARD

WEATHERINGTON,ERNEST
WHEELER, ROGER SR.
WIEDENMAN, HERMAN

WIESE, WADE
WILKENING, LARRY

WILMETH, ORLO
WILSON, JERRY
WISE, SAMUEL

WISSLER, ROBERT II
YEATES, ROBERT

Shriners Hospital for Children
Offers Complimentary Screening

Clinic in Johnston
 “Doctors told my mom that I would never walk…

Shriners Hospitals for Children changed that.” Matthew, 16
   Know a child with signs of an orthopaedic condition or need a
second opinion? Families are invited to a complimentary
screening clinic in Johnston, hosted by ChildServe. Children
will be evaluated to see if their bone, muscle, or joint problem is
a treatable condition at Shriners Hospitals for Children- Twin
Cities.
   Shriners Hospitals for Children provides comprehensive
medical, surgical, and rehabilitative care for children with
orthopaedic conditions regardless of their ability to pay. If a
child requires follow-up care at the hospital, complimentary
transportation may be available through the local Shrine Center
upon request.

WHAT: Pediatric Orthopaedic Screening
WHEN: 8 AM to 1 PM

Saturday, April 28, 2018
WHERE: ChildServe- Entrance A

5406 Merle Hay Road
Johnston, IA 50131

APPOINTMENTS: 612-596-6105
   Shriners Hospitals for Children is a health care system of 22
hospitals dedicated to improving the lives of children by
providing pediatric specialty care, innovative research, and
outstanding teaching programs for medical professionals.
Children up to age 18 with orthopaedic conditions, burns, spinal
cord injuries, and cleft lip and palate are eligible for care and
receive all services in a family-centered environment, regardless
of the ability to pay.
   Learn more at www.shrinershospitalsforchildren.org/
twincities.
   Shriners Hospitals for Children is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit orga-
nization and relies on the generosity of donors. All donations
are tax deductible to the fullest extent permitted by law.

Za-Ga-Zig Shriners
Hospital Patients

SCHEDULING
TRANSPORTATION

NEEDS
Please note that all patient’s scheduling and
transportation needs should go through the

Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Office.

Nobles should refer all inquiries to
Carolyn Shannon, Office Manager

at the Shrine Office – (515) 967-3000
or 1-800-974-7463.

Thank you for your help!
Fraternally,

E. Jay Coon, 2018 Potentate

UPCOMING EVENTS
Mar 2 Shrine Bowl Media Day

Mar 4 Circus Appreciation Dinner

Mar 8 Shrine & Masonic Membership

                                      RUSH Night

Mar 6 Nobility Meeting

Mar 16 Ambassadors St Patty’s Day

      Dinner

Mar 24 Cold Sands at Scottish Rite

Mar 30 Sportsman Fish Fry

Mar 31 Easter Egg Hunt

*  *  *  *  *

Apr 3 Stated Meeting

Apr 6 Ambassador’s Pork Chop

                                      Dinner

Apr 7 Wages Paid/Beaver Degree

Apr 13 Zag Trax Cavatelli Dinner

Apr 20 Antique Tractor’s Pork Loin

                                      Dinner

Apr 21 Bowling Tournament

Apr 22 March/April Birthday Dinner

Apr 23 Third Degree by West Gate

                                      Lodge at the Temple

Apr 27 Trikes Taco Dinner

Apr 28 Spring Ceremonial

Apr 29 Hillbilly Mushroom Hunt

ZA-GA-ZIG MASS EMAIL...
If you would like to receive the mass emails
that are sent out to Za-Ga-Zig members you
need to notify the Shrine Office to add your
email address to the list.  Call the office at
515-967-3000.
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Fellow Nobles,
   I am sorry that I cannot tell you how profitable the Circus
was yet. We are waiting the grocery stores to do their account-
ing get that money sent in to us. This takes a little time, then
we have the Fairgrounds with their ticket sales on line. SO
please bear with us and I will report it all soon. What I will tell
you is that the window sales at the Fairgrounds was up slightly,
Sno cones appeared to be up a little, but program books were
down. BUT I can say THANK YOU to all of those who spent
their weekend helping out. Even if you only worked one shift it
was SO appreciated. We had a challenge of the clean up be-
tween shows, but as Za-Ga-Zig members and ladies we over-
came. Hopefully if you were not able to assist this year we can
count on you in 2019. Again, I will keep everyone apprised of
the outcome just as soon as it is made available to me.

THANK YOU one and all…….

2018 Shrine Circus
By Steve Green, P.P., Circus Chairman

SHRINE CIRCUS HOSPITAL PATIENT
THANK YOU’S FOR TICKETS…

Dear Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Nobles,
   Our family would like to thankyou for the Circus Tickets. We
had such a good time and look forward to it each year. It makes
our daughter feel so special and proud to be a “Shriners Hospi-
tal Patient”.

Sincerely,
Ellie Wood and family

*  *  *  *  *

Dear Shriners
   Thank you so much for the Circus Tickets. My children and I
went to the 2:30pm show on Saturday and had a wonderful time.
Our favorite acts were the trapeze artists and the elephants.
We always enjoy the Clowns and Johnny Rocket always does a
great job entertaining the crowd.
   Thank you too for all your generosity helping kids! We have
been blessed by the Shriners for the past 9 years in the care for
our son, Austin.
   Thanks again for all you do!

Sincerely, Lynae England
Mother of Austin England

*  *  *  *  *

Dear Za-Ga-Zig Shriners
   Thanks so much for providing our family with Shrine Circus
tickets! Our family had a wonderful time. Addison and Drews
favorite part was riding the elephant. Avery, who is a
Shriners Hospital Patient, loved the Clowns and the tigers!
   We appreciate all that you do for Avery and our family. We
are so blessed to have you in our life!

Thanks again!
Justin, Mel, Addison, Avery & Drew Gross
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